
Cheriton Bishop & 
Crockernwell Newsletter

July/August 2019

In this edition:  
Entry details for the Village Show,  information on day trips from 
Cheriton and some great gardening tips for the season ahead



DOCTORS 
Doctors Surgery: 01647 24272 or 01647 24025 
Patient Participation Group, Contacts: Jean Martin 01647 24586,  Steve Colderick 24818 
Surgery (No Appointment Necessary) 8 – 9.30 am Monday to Friday. Out of Hours: Ring 111 In emergency: Ring 999  
TALKWORKS Tel: 0300 555 33 44. 

MINOR  INJURIES  UNIT 
Okehampton Medical Centre, open Mon – Fri, 8.15 am – 6.00 pm 

POLICE       EMERGENCY SERVICES 
For all non emergency contact  please ring 101   Electricity  0800 365 900 

      Gas   0800 111 999 
Crimestoppers:  0800 555 111   Water   0344 346 2020 
       Highways Agency  0300 123 5000 
Neighbourhood Watch:   Jean Martin 01647 24586 Streetlights, potholes etc:  0345 155 1004  

csc.roads@devon.gov.uk 

SCHOOL, PRESCHOOL, YOUTH  and OTHER ORGANISATIONS 

Cheriton Bishop Primary School 01647 24817 (termtime only)  Federation Head:  
Head Teacher: Mrs Alex Waterman     Fed. Chair of Governors:  Alexis Saffin 
Secretary: Mrs Linda McCracken     PTFA Chairman:  Emma Benjamin    
Cheriton Bishop Pre-school      Beavers: Rachel Barclay  01647 24575 
Play Leader:  Christine Grist  01647 281205   Cubs: James Morris    01647 252375 
Young Farmers:  Louise Putt  07792 518439  Scouts: Ollie Milverton   07706 695928 
Walking Group:  Dennis Milton 01647 272844     Group Scout Leader: Kevin Unsworth 01647 24773 
                Jon Whitehead 01647 281454  
Farming Community Networks (FCNs) helpline 0300 111999 or Joanne Jones 07897 540278 

LOCAL CHURCHES 

Anglican Team Ministry: Rev. Martin Wood, The Rectory, Church Lane, Cheriton Bishop 01647 24119 (Tues-Sun) 
Church Wardens: Alan Greenslade 01647 24002,   +  1 Vacancy 
Crockernwell Methodist Minister: Rev. Julian Albrow, 21 Dunsford Road, Exeter, EX4 1LG.  01392 255791 
Church Secretary:    Mrs A MacDonald 01647 24446 
West Down Chapel:  Derek Coren 01647 24264 

HALLS & MEETING ROOMS 

VILLAGE HALL       SPALDING HALL 
Bookings:  Tim Gorringe   01647 24789     Bookings:     Jean Martin    01647 24586 
        If no reply after 24hours ring Paul Mitchell on 01647 24405 
         
Acorn Community Support Office: 01647 252701 

LOCAL AUTHORITIES 

Parish Councillors       Mid Devon District Councillors 
Chairman   David Tripp 01647 24582  Derek Coren   01647 24264 
Vice Chairman  Dennis Milton 01647 272844  Stuart Penny   01363 85197   
Councillors  Phil Dicker 01647 24450 
   Chris Carter 01647 24774  
   Tim Vooght 01647 24593  County Councillors 
   Peter Endacott 01647 24580  Nick Way (Cheriton Bishop)  01363 777903 
   Andrea Wood 01647 272786  James McInnes (Crockernwell) 01837 861364 
   Kim Bastyan    
Parish Clerk  Mrs Diane Shepherd   Member of Parliament    
   01363 85051 Mob: 07903171897  Mel Stride MP  (Central Devon) 
   clerk@cheritonbishop-pc.org.uk  Write to: House of Commons, London, SW1 1AA 
   Squirrel Lodge, Colebrooke, EX17 5JH 
   www.cheritonbishop-pc.org.uk   
    

Crockernwell 
Crockernwell Ward Parish Councillors:  
Vice Chair: Peter Brennan p.brennan@drewsteigntonparish.co.uk and Chair: Ysanne James, email: ysanne.james@drewsteigntonparish.co.uk  
     
Clerk to Drewsteignton PC:   Lucy Bruckner 07538 130973,   27 Court Street, Moretonhampstead, Newton Abbot, TQ13 8LG email: 
clerk@drewsteigntonparish.co.uk 

West Devon Borough Councillor:  Paul Ridgers 01822 813600, email: cllr.paul.ridgers@westdevon.gov.uk 

LOCAL SERVICES (Paid advert) 

CHIROPODY HOME SERVICES   Mrs Julie Chatfield NMChs SRCH 01647 24382 
[Updated  June 2019]

Useful Information

http://www.cheritonbishop-pc.org.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishop-pc.org.uk/
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Welcome to the July/August edition of our parish newsletter.  

Dear Readers 

Over the next few months, we have much to 
look forward to here in Devon including all 
the agricultural shows of which I am 
particularly fond as well as all the music and 
food festivals.  Let’s hope the weather 
brightens up to make them extra special.   

You’ve got to be in it to win it! 
Whilst we are on the subject of shows I would 
like to draw your attention to our very own 
Village Show.  If you haven’t entered before I 
urge you to think about it.  There are classes 
for every kind of hobby you could imagine 
from vegetable growing to flower arranging, 
photography to cooking.  There is a vast array 
of classes and very often the number of 
entries is not so high so, you never know, 
your entry may be the winning one!  

Butterfly conservation walk 
We have also been invited to join a walk and 
talk on butterfly habitat and conservation 
organised by our friends at Castle Drogo.  See 
page 14 for details. 

Highway matters 
As many residents will know trying to get in 
touch with Devon Highways is nigh on 
impossible.  Even the Parish Council struggle 
to make themselves heard.  So for all those 
who have voiced their concern about the 
volume and speed of the traffic on our local 
roads, Cllr Way has outlined the process for 
raising awareness.   

* Anyone is entitled to report a problem 
on the DCC Report a Problem website and/or 
attend the Highways surgeries which take 
place on the first and third Thursday of the 
month at Crediton Library.   

Cllr Way suggests that the Highways Officer 
is best contacted by Cllr Way himself so do 

please contact your elected representative to 
make use of his generous offer! 

Although it is not advisable to take matters 
into your own hands, I have often been 
tempted to take a leaf out of Tedburn’s book 
and plant some shrubs in our potholes, at least 
we can make them look pretty even if we 
can’t fix them! 

That’s it for now folks, I hope you all have a 
wonderful summer and we will see you again 
in September. 

Andrea Wood

The Newsletter Production Team 
Advertising:  Patience Netherway 24350 
  assisted by Jan Mitchell 24405 
Production:  Jan Mitchell, Patience   
  Netherway,  Caryn Tripp 
Collation: Anne Welham, Paul Mitchell,  
  Patience Netherway, William,  
  Adam and Matthew Barclay 
Editor:  Andrea Wood  272786 
Cover photo:  Abi Knott

Cheriton Bishop Website 
For more information about Cheriton Bishop, 
Crockernwell and the surrounding area please 
visit the Cheriton Bishop Website: 
www.cheritonbishop.org.uk

Deadline for the September issue: 23rd 
August at 6pm.  

Please email your copy to 
cheritonnews@gmail.com  or phone Andrea if 
you can only supply a paper copy. 
Editorial Enquiries:  Andrea Wood  272786 
Advertising Enquiries:  Patience 24350 
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Regular Meeting Dates
Art @ Caribarn Studio, Pitton Barton 
Contact: Sue Bloomfield 24840

usually every last Friday of the month 9.30 - 
12.30

Baby Clinic 
Contact: The Surgery

Clinic held every 4th Wednesday of the month 

2- 3pm @ CB surgery

Beavers (6 - 8 yrs)

Contact: Rachel Barclay 01647 24575 Every Thursday during term time

Camera Club 
Contact:  Andrea Wood 01647 272786 Monthly in the Spalding Hall

Cheriton Bishop Baby and Toddler Group 
Contact: Find us on Facebook

Cubs (8 -10 yrs)

Contact: James Morris 01647 252375 Every Thursday during term time (after Beavers)

Gardening Club 
Contact: Janet Jeffery 24414

usually the third Monday evening in the month 
during Autumn and Winter

Parish Council 
Contact Diane Shepherd   01363 85051 every second Monday evening in the month

Pilates (paid advert) 
Contact: Adele 07976 427941

every Friday morning, 8.55am and 10.00 am 
during term time

Preschool 
Contact: Christine Grist 281205

Mon, 8.45 - 3.15;  Tues,  8.45 - 11.30pm with 
optional lunch - 12.45;  Wed, Thurs, 8.45 - 
3.15pm

Scouts (10 - 14 yrs)

Contact: Ollie Milverton 07706 695928 Every Monday evening during term time

Short Mat Bowling 
Contact: David Tripp 24582

Every Wednesday evening 7.30 - 9.30pm, Sept - 
May

Spiritual Discussion Group  
Contact: Penny Gare 24639 Monthly

Walking Group 
Contact: Dennis Milton 01647 272844 or Jon 
Whitehead 01647 281454

For daytime walks see the CB Walking Group 
Facebook page

West Country Embroiderers 
Contact: Elaine Clark at 
elainejclark@hotmail.co.uk   

website: wcecheritonbishop

Every first Tuesday afternoon in the month

West Down Bible Study & Prayer 
Contact: Derek Coren 24264 Every Monday evening Oct - May

Young Farmers 
Contact:  Louise Putt 07792 518439

Every 1st and 3rd Tuesday evenings

mailto:elainejclark@hotmail.co.uk
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Diary Dates for July/August
July Activity Location Time

4 Acorn Lunch Red Lion, Tedburn 12.30pm

2 WCE Embroidery Group Village Hall 1.45 - 4pm

8 Parish Council Meeting Spalding Hall 7.30pm

10 Acorn Trip to Sainsburys Exeter

11 Camera Club BBQ at Sunnyvale 7 - 8.30pm

11 Acorn Community AGM Village Hall 6.30 - 7.30

16 Cheriton Bishop Acorn Outing Princetown 9-2

16 All the Moor Butterflies Piddledown Common 10am - 1pm

15 Cuppa and a chat Spalding Hall 2 - 4pm

17 Walking Group Evening Walk YFC Car Park 18.15

19 School Leavers Assembly CB Primary School 1.00pm

20 Open Tower and Concert St Mary’s 

Church, CB

2.30 onwards

24 Acorn Trip to Sainsburys Exeter

August Activity Location Time

1st Acorn Lunch Red Lion, Tedburn 12.30pm

1st Honiton Show Honiton

3rd Dr Jason Clunie’s Half Everest Challenge

3rd Longdown Garden Produce Show Longdown Village Hall 2.30pm

3rd Taunton Flower Show Taunton All day

6th WCE Embroidery Group Village Hall 1.45 - 4pm

7th Acorn Trip to Sainsburys Exeter

8th Okehampton Show Okehampton

10th Cheriton Bishop Village Show Village Hall 2.30pm

13th Cheriton Bishop Acorn Outing Roadford Reservoir 9 - 2

15th Chagford Show Chagford

19th Cuppa and a chat Spalding Hall 2 - 4pm

21st Acorn Trip to Sainsburys Exeter

21st Walking Group Evening Walk YFC Car Park 18.15

Forthcoming Events in 2019: 
Sept  Charity Motorcycle Meet and Rideout, details to be confirmed in Sept newsletter 
14th Sept Organ recital, Church, evening 
21st Sept  Invest in yourself: Health And Wellbeing Open Day, Village Hall 10 - 2.30pm 
23rd Sept   Cheriton Bishop Community Land Trust AGM, 7.30 pm Spalding Hall 
28th Sept Autumn Village Tidy Up 
10th Oct  Knitting & Stitch Show, Alexandra Palace, London  (See WCE) 
8th/9th Nov Book Sale 
9th Nov  Gardening Club Dinner 
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Cheriton Bishop Parish Council

Minutes of the Cheriton Bishop Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 10th June 2019 at 
Spalding Hall, Cheriton Bishop 

Present: Cllrs C Carter, T Vooght, D Milton (Vice Chair), D Tripp (Chair), P Dicker, D Coren 
(MDDC) and  S Penny (MDDC).   In Attendance: D Shepherd (Clerk) and 1 member of the public 

To receive and accept apologies: 
It was resolved to receive and accept apologies from Cllr Wood and Cllr Endacott. (Prop. Cllr Tripp) 

Public Participation: To receive public comment on items on the agenda.  A maximum of 10 
minutes is allowed for this item.  There was no public comment. 

Minutes of the Cheriton Bishop Annual Meeting held on the 13th May 2019: It was resolved to 
approve and sign the minutes as a correct record. (Proposed Cllr Tripp)  

Minutes of the Cheriton Bishop Council Meeting held on the May 13th 2019: It was resolved to 
approve and sign the minutes as a correct record. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Co-option of Councillor: The Clerk had circulated the three applications, one of whom indicated 
that they were content to withdraw if there were other suitable candidates.  It was resolved to co-opt 
Kim Bastyan. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Report from Cllr Way (DCC): For Information Only 
Cllr Way reported that DCC had adopted St Boniface as the Patron Saint of Devon.  
He reported on current lack of funding for the road network and provided dates for  
Snow Warden training which he would forward to the Clerk. He explained that a Snow Plan was 
required. Cllr Way also reported on pot hole repairs and the work he was doing to support funding 
for new Play equipment at the School. 

Report from the Chair: For information only 
The Chair updated the Council on action taken following an accident when a parishioner was 
seriously injured. He provided a quote for posts for the Twenty is Plenty signs for £90.28 and this 
was approved.  He reported on a parishioner who will refurbish the Council noticeboard and a 
budget of £150 was agreed to include a new user-friendly board to pin notices upon. He confirmed 
that he and Cllr Milton would be attending Chairmanship Training shortly. He confirmed that a start 
had been made on refurbishing the bus shelters and Cllrs agreed further action. 

Report from Councillors:  For information only 
Cllr Vooght asked the Clerk to update the website re Cllrs and their roles. Cllr Milton reported that 
parking at the corners was still a problem in the parish and enquired about the process of introducing 
yellow lines into the parish.  Cllr Coren suggested Cllrs take photographs of problem areas. Cllr 
Milton also updated the Council on the Local Plan in relation to the parish. 

Report from Cllr Penny (MDDC): For Information Only 
Cllr Penny reported on his first month in office and his roles in licensing and housing policy 
development.  He had attended Planning Committee when the Anaerobic Digester had been 
approved at Crediton. 

Report from Cllr Coren (MDDC): For Information Only 
Cllr Coren reported on his disappointment that the Anaerobic Digester had been approved. He 
reported on his role on policy development groups and on local enforcement issues.  
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MDDC Planning Applications:  MDDC had asked for comments on the following applications: 
Reference: 19/00816  
Proposal: CLU for the existing use of agricultural land as domestic garden for a  
                          period in excess of 10 years  
Location: Crossways Farm 
Applicant: Mr M Chatfield 
It was resolved that the Council was neutral in respect of this application (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 
Reference: 19/00850  
Proposal: LBC for alterations to fenestration to Barn  
Location: Wolfgar Farm  
Applicant: Mrs Ruth Salmon 
It was resolved that the Council supported this application (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

MDDC Planning Decisions: Mid Devon District Council had approved the following application 
Reference: 18/01924  
Proposal: CLU for the siting of a single mobile unit for residential occupation and use  
                          of ancillary garden area for a period in excess of 10 years  
Location: Sunnymeade, Cheriton Bishop  
Applicant: Mr M Palfrey 

Notification of Appeal:  MDDC had given notification that an appeal has been made to the Secretary of 
State following the refusal of the following application: 
Reference: 19/00261  
Proposal: Permission in Principle for the erection of 1 dwelling  
Location: Land at Fairview  
Applicant: Mr P Benjamin 

Internal Auditor’s Report 2018/19: It was resolved to receive and note the Internal Auditors Report. 
(Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Annual Governance Statement 2018/19: The Annual Governance Statement was completed.  It was 
resolved to approve the Annual Governance Statement. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Accounting Statements 2018/19:  It was resolved to approve the Accounting Statements 2018/19. 
(Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Annual Accounts 2018/19: It was resolved to approve the Annual Accounts 2018/19. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Certificate of Exemption 2018/19: It was resolved to certify that the Council is exempt from a limited 
audit review. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Budget 2019/20:  It was resolved to approve the budget for 2019/20. (Proposed Cllr Tripp) 

Devon Air Ambulance Night Landing Sites:  Cllr Dicker reported that only one landowner had responded 
so far and the response was positive. It was agreed to take no further action until responses had been 
received from the other two landowners. 

Section 106 Monies: Cllr Vooght to report on a future project.  The Council to respond to request from 
MDDC.  Cllr Vooght reported that he was waiting to hear from the landowner. The Clerk referred to the 
email from MDDC asking for a response from the Council re: taking over the Play Area.   It was resolved to 
resist the pressure from MDDC until Cllr Vooght had been able to discuss the future project with the 
landowner. (Proposed Cllr Vooght) 

Repairs and Maintenance in the Parish:  Cllr Dicker to report 
Cllr Vooght referred to the need to also refurbish the Council’s Community Noticeboard. Cllr Tripp agreed to 
arrange this. 

Autumn Village Tidy: It was resolved that the Autumn Village Tidy would take place on the 28th Sept. 



�6

A message from Pat Hill 
To all my friends and anyone who knows me 

Thank you for all your kind thoughts and love following my fall at home, month in hospital, and now 
living in Coppelia House in Moretonhampstead.  After the initial shock of realising I could no longer look 
after myself and not wanting to be in a 'home', I have now settled in well and am enjoying all the 
pampering. I feel safe and am very well looked after. I have even been dancing with my Zimmer frame. 

If anyone is not sure what it would be like please pop along and visit the home. If you 
are ever passing I would love a visit from you. Visiting time is ‘anytime'.  Please 
contact Sue or Bob Bennett if you need anymore information 01647 24479. 
All my Love 

Pat Hill

Roads and Footpaths in the Parish: To consider issues relating to roads and Footpaths in the parish 
including communication with Devon Highways.  Councillors discussed the problems in communicating 
with Devon Highways.  The Clerk referred to the importance of using the DCC Report a Problem site and 
to use the Highways Surgeries which take place on the first and third Thursdays of the month at Crediton 
Library.  The Highways Officer is best contacted via Cllr Way.  Cllr Way explained that the problems have 
been created by the system and the lack of resources 

Correspondence: To consider the report circulated by the Clerk. The Council noted the report and Cllr 
Milton agreed to place the Community Asset notice near the Old School Building. The Clerk had also 
placed one on the Council noticeboard. 

Public Open Session:   A parishioner made comments on several matters on the agenda. 
Date and Time of Next Meetings: July 8th at 7.30 pm. No meeting in August. 

Day trips for July and August     

We are back to Tuesdays again! 

• Tuesday 16th July 2019: A day trip to Princetown 
• Tuesday 13th August 2019: An outing to Roadford Reservoir  

The cost will be £5 for each trip.  Leaving at around 9.00am and returning back to Cheriton 
at about 2.00pm. 

Please phone the Acorn Office to book your seat on 01647 
252701 [leave a message on the answerphone if necessary 
and they will ring you back]. Once they know who is coming 
Donna will draw up a plan for times and places for picking up 
and let you know. 

It’s first come first served and there are only 11 seats 
on the minibus!  So do book as soon as possible to be 
sure of a place!
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Cheriton Bishop Gardening Club 

The Summer Show 
We are now getting ready for the SUMMER SHOW 
which will be held on August 10th in the Village Hall, 
2.30 – 4pm. This is really the Village Show that the 
Gardening Club runs, so anybody living within a 5 
mile radius of the parish church can enter as well as 
the members. There are classes for vegetables, 
fruit, flowers, flower arranging, crafts, cooking and 
many children’s classes. The schedules will soon be 
available from the red box outside the Village Hall 
or can be downloaded from the Village website. 
There is a Novice Cup for people who have not won 
a first prize before so there is no excuse for not 
entering if this is a new experience for you. If you 
are not sure what is needed then why not come 
along for a cup of tea and home-made cake during the afternoon and look around. 

Taunton Flower Show Sat. Aug 3rd 

We are proposing having an outing to Taunton Flower Show on August 3rd. This is a popular 
show, big enough to see most of it during the day, with plenty of trade and food stands as 
well as the actual show. Taunton is not too far away so travelling time is reasonable. If we 
have 13 people wanting to go, the Acorn bus will be £8 each, plus £13 entry fee if booked 
before July 21st. There will probably be a group discount but until I know numbers I have 
not investigated. Please leave me a message if you are interested. 

 Janet Jeffery Tel:  24414  or email janetejeffery@yahoo.co.uk

Charity Motorcycle Meet and Rideout
Followed by a village BBQ

This event will be organised on a Saturday in September but full 
details to be confirmed in the September newsletter. 

To register your interest or obtain more information contact Chris 
on 24419 or Dave on 24582 
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Dr Clunie’s Half Everest Challenge, collecting for Acorn 

On the 3rd of August, to celebrate his 54th birthday Dr 
Jason Clunie will (attempt) to cycle Bridford Hill 54 
times: 27 of them up and 27 of them down. In 
statistics this will be just a touch over 54 miles. The 
uphill 27 miles will be at an average gradient of 9% 
(maximum 20%) and encompass a vertical gain of just 

under 4200metres. Hence the Half Everest Challenge, (the total 
height of Everest is 8850metres). Those of you who know Bridford 
Hill might know that it’s not an easy climb and so doing it 27 times 
is at best difficult and tiring and at worst downright silly.  So if you 
feel it’s appropriate please give generously for this invaluable local 
community support service. Both the surgeries are collecting and 

we are setting up a no fee just giving page on www.wonderful.org 
which is 100% fee free and so all the donations will go to Acorn. There will be more detail 
to follow, on our and Acorn website, at the surgeries and on Acorn Facebook page. 

Also, if you feel able or the need please feel free to join in on the day. Anyone who would 
like to keep me company for any of the climbs would be very welcome. I would guess the 
whole thing would take 9 hours and so I’ll be there most of the day!  

Thank you very much  

Jason Clunie

Race for Life 10K 
21st July 2019 

We have spent nearly two months training at a local gym for our third year of Race for Life 10K; 
we are especially determined to raise as much as possible to support Cancer Research this year. 
Even though we have always run for our friends who have battled with cancer – both who won 
their fight and those who didn’t - this year we are running for two of our family who lost their 
battle with cancer in the past year. As expected, it took everyone by shock. From our losses we 
both want our story to raise awareness for others as well as being able to help others still 

battling with Cancer. 

Every penny makes a difference. 

Please visit: 

 https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/team/emmy-and-lindas-team  

OR  

Contact Emmy and Linda Shearer on  01647 24144 

Thank you for all your support.

http://www.wonderful.org
http://www.wonderful.org
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TALKWORKS to help get your life back on track 

Did you know that one in four people experience anxiety or low mood at some point during their 
life? 
 
We are all sad and worried at some points in our life, but if you notice you are feeling bad more 
days than you are feeling good, then it may be time to seek help. Many people struggle with 
anxiety, stress or low mood alone but you don’t have to, TALKWORKS is the free, local service to 
help you get things back on track. 

How are you feeling? 
Is the way that you are feeling affecting your daily life? Are you struggling to cope, feeling low, 
worrying more than usual, or finding it hard to get a good night’s sleep?  
We all feel like this from time to time, but when this becomes overwhelming, when you feel you 
have to hide how you are feeling, and do not understand what is happening to you, it may be time 
to get help.  

Although it can feel very lonely, it is important not to ignore how you are feeling and hope it will 
sort itself out – symptoms are likely to get worse if you don’t take action. Having depression or 
anxiety is like a physical health condition, and it can be successfully treated. 

We can help. 
TALKWORKS is a free, confidential, NHS talking therapy service, offering effective treatments 
and therapies for anyone over 18 with a GP in Devon. We can offer an initial appointment either 
over the phone or face to face where we will listen to you and discuss your difficulties and your 
options for therapy.  

Within our service we can offer you one-to-one appointments, either face to face or over the 
telephone, as well as the possibility of attending group workshops or doing online work depending 
on what is best for you. We use Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT) to look at how our thoughts, 
feelings, and behaviours interact. From there we help you to make manageable positive changes to 
improve your mood, using evidence based techniques.   

We work across Devon in local hospitals, GP surgeries (including Cheriton Bishop), over the phone 
and in other community settings. We also have a specialist team available if you are struggling with 
a long term health condition.  
   
So if you, or someone you know, would find talking to someone helpful visit our website 
www.talkworks.dpt.nhs.uk for more information and to self-refer online, or call 0300 555 33 44. 

https://www.talkworks.dpt.nhs.uk/
https://www.talkworks.dpt.nhs.uk/
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West Country Embroiderers, Textiles & Mixed Media 
Tuesday 2nd July and Tuesday 6th August  

 13.45 - 16.00  - Cheriton Bishop Village Hall 

This month we welcome Gwen Applegate, one of our members, to demonstrate and for us all to 'have a 
go' at Hardhanger.  Hardanger embroidery or "Hardangersøm" is a form of embroidery traditionally 
worked with white thread on white even-weave linen or cloth, using counted thread and drawn thread 
work techniques. It is sometimes called white work embroidery and originated from a small town in 
western Norway.  

The following month, we welcome back our 'Stitch Circus' 
led by Janet Grist and friends.  One of the most unique 
elements of our group is that whatever your skill level, 
from novice to expert, everyone is welcome. At our AGM, 
Jenny Bone guided us through felting techniques and 
everyone made necklace beads or smaller coasters. Many 
of us had no idea how to felt but within an hour, were 
enthused converts to this art.  Next time I shrink a 
jumper, I will have achieved a felted garment rather than a 
mini top!     If you are interested in joining, our annual 
membership is only £25. Please  contact me if you are 
interested, elainejclark@hotmail.co.uk or telephone me at 
home on 0164724218. 

STOP PRESS………  
Knitting and Stitch Show coach trip, Alexandra Palace, London.  
10th October, leaving Cheriton Bishop at 07.15 

If anyone from the village would like to book a seat for the coach, the cost will be £24. Tickets for 
the exhibition are available on the door or on line. If you want a concessionary group ticket (£11.50), 
you need to contact me by the end of August as I will purchase them following our 3rd September 
meeting. This is a world-renowned exhibition with hundreds of stalls, and crafting materials from 
around the globe. If you want to purchase a seat on the coach and entrance ticket, please let me know 
or you can just reserve a coach seat. Please encourage friends or other groups you may belong to join 
us, we would like to fill the coach if possible.  

If you are interested in joining, our annual membership is only £25. Please  contact me if you are 
interested, elainejclark@hotmail.co.uk or telephone me at home on 0164724218.

Parking Notice 
The Parish Council respectfully asks motorists to refrain from parking 
on the Dunsford Road side of the Old Thatch leading to the junction. 
The number of cars parked along there is creating a hazard and it is 
feared that this may lead to an accident.  Thank you for your co-
operation.
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The Village Show 2019
Organised by Cheriton Bishop Gardening Club, Cheriton Bishop Village Hall

Saturday 10th August 2019
Open to the Public at 2.30pm Prize giving at 4pm 

ELIGIBILITY:  Entries are open to anyone who lives within 5 miles of the parish of Cheriton Bishop OR who is 
a member of the Cheriton Bishop Gardening Club.

Categories:-
SECTION A: FLOWERS: 
SECTION B: VEGETABLES:
SECTION C: FRUIT
SECTION D: COOKERY/PRESERVES
SECTION E: FLORAL ART
SECTION F: PHOTOGRAPHY, ART & HANDICRAFTS 
SECTION Y: CHILDREN’S CLASSES
Free Entry for Children’s Classes

Entry forms will be available from the red box outside the village hall or 
can be downloaded from the village website.  They should be returned 
to Fallow End, Church Lane, courtesy of Pat English, no later than 7 
pm on Thursday 8th August. 

Entry fees: 20p per entry in all classes.  Cash prizes!
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By July the garden should be brim full of 
colourful flowers and delicious salads and 
vegetables. It is good to keep cutting fresh 
flowers for the house or for presents, as this 
keeps the plants trim and productive. 
Likewise with salads, just keep taking a few 
fresh leaves every day and more will grow. 
Some perennial herbs, like chives and 
marjoram, are best cut right back now so that 
they make tasty new foliage for the rest of the 

summer. 

In the greenhouse, 
keep pinching out 
side shoots of 
tomatoes and also 
the growth tip can 
be taken out now. 
The plants should 
be putting all their 
energy into 
producing 

delicious home grown tomatoes rather than 
new growth. Courgette plants can also have 
their growth tips taken out to encourage 
bushy plants and more fruit. 

Orchard trees can have their fruit thinned out 
now, especially if the tree hasn't lost enough 
in the natural 'June drop'. It is better to have 
fewer, better quality fruits which can develop 
into apples and pears that are more 
appetising. Plum trees might need support for 
heavily laden branches as they are brittle and 
break very easily. All Prunus trees should be 
pruned in the summer if 
necessary, rather than the 
winter like other fruit trees. 
This is because the cut 
stems are prone to silver 
leaf disease and canker 
during the winter months. 
Some early flowering 
biennials like sweet rocket 
and wallflowers will have 
finished flowering by now. 
As they have come to the 
end of their lives, they can be 
removed, leaving room for fast growing, 
colourful annuals such as cosmos and zinnias, 
stocks and cornflowers. These might still need 
pinching out if they are getting tall and leggy 
in order to maximise flowering. You can still 
take cuttings of tender perennials such as 
salvias, penstemon and pelargoniums. These 

should root rapidly and grow to make good 
plants to give to friends or fill in gaps.  
Herbaceous geraniums will have finished 
flowering now and can be cut right back so 
that they produce a fresh flush of foliage. 
Prune wispy growth on early flowering 
clematis (Montana) and also on wisteria. 
Make sure you cut the long shoots of wisteria 
around the base of the plant. Wisteria are 
grafted plants and the root stock will soon 
overtake the less vigorous flowering graft if 
these suckers are allowed to grow. You will 
then find yourself with a wisteria which 
doesn't flower. In this case you need to take it 
out and plant a new one! 

August in the garden 

Keep picking flowers and enjoy them! Also 
dead head garden plants to prolong their 
flowering period. If you have alstroemerias, 
pull them from the base (as you would pull 
rhubarb) and they will regenerate with new 
stems from below the ground. If you want to 
collect seed however, don't forget to leave a 
few flowers to set seed (the best colour ones if 
you are organised enough to remember to 
mark which they are!) 

Biennials such as wallflowers and foxgloves 
can be planted out now (but keep them well 
watered) to get well established before the 
winter. 

Keep sowing salad leaves for a continual 
supply. 

August is the time to propagate rosemary. 
Put cuttings into a pot of gravelly compost, 
taking off the lower foliage and the 
growing tip. 
When your rambling roses have finished 
flowering, it is a good time to prune them, 
to try and keep them under control. 

Mow wild flower meadows in August. 
Leave the cut sward for a couple of days to 

wilt and allow seeds to drop, then rake it up 
and remove it. The wild flowers will do better 
if you don't mulch with cut grass as you need 
to keep fertility levels low. 

Sally Rix 

Gardener’s corner
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A cuppa and a chat at the Spalding Hall! 
on Monday 15th July and Monday 19th August 2019 between 2pm and 4pm 

Everyone is welcome! 

Choice of hot and cold drinks and biscuits 

Need a lift from your home? 
Ring Paul on 01647 24405 beforehand 

There is no charge but we do put out a pot for any donations towards the cost of hiring the hall

Upcoming local events ………
ACORN LUNCHES 

At Red Lion Pub, Tedburn St. Mary 

Thursday 4th July at 12.30pm 
Your choice of Main Course and Dessert is: 
1. Fish & Chip   2. Broccoli & Stilton Pie, pots and veg   3.  Ham salad 
4. Ice Cream   5. Apple crumble  6. Trifle 

Thursday 1st August at 12.30pm 
Your choice of Main Course and Dessert is: 
1. Scampi, Chips & peas  2. Pasty & Chips   3.  Beef salad 
4. Ice Cream   5. Sponge pudding & custard   6. Cheesecake 

£8.95 per person or £9.95 to include Tea or Coffee 

Please telephone Jean with the numbers corresponding with your choice before 3rd June on 
01647 24586 and let her know if you need a lift.

Longdown Garden Produce Show 

Saturday 3rd August 2019 at Longdown Village Hall 

We would like to invite people from all the local villages to take part in this event. There are classes 
for flowers, fruit, vegetables, flower arranging, cookery, photography, and children’s crafts.  There are 

cups to be won and small prizes for the children’s classes. 

Entries cost 20p each (children free) and should be brought to the Hall between 10am and 11.15am on 
the day.  Show opens at 2.30pm  Entrance 50p. 

Detailed show schedules are available from Sasha Palfrey: 01392 811469 and 
Sue Mansfield:  01392 811816
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What’s on in July 2019 
 www.acorncommunitysupport.co.uk

Cheriton Bishop Lunch Club – Lunches are held on the first Thursday of each month, Dates are July 4th 
and 1st August at the Red Lion.   Come along and meet new people, please phone Jean Martin 01647 
24586 or ring the Acorn Office on the number below for more details.     

Minibus trips to Sainsbury’s from Cheriton – Dates are July 10th & 24th  and August 7th and  21st. 

Help is provided in store & we will also help carry your shopping too! The fare is just £5 return. 

Acorn monthly Cheriton Bishop Outing - See page 6 for more details!  £5.00 per person for a return 
trip.  Call the office to book your seat.  

Teign Valley Memory Café - July 11th & 25th and August 8th and 29th. 

Meetings are held 10.30 – 12.30 at Strawberry Hill, Dunsford on the B3212 – look out for the sign. 

Coffee Morning at Teign Valley Community Hall – This month it will be Tuesdays July 9th & 23rd. 

The Bowden Room, Teign Valley Community Hall 10.30 - 12.  Please drop in for a tea or coffee, a slice 
of homemade cake & meet up with friends, everyone welcome.   

What else do we do? – We have a fantastic group of volunteers who help to provide transport to 
medical and wellbeing appointments, we can deliver prescriptions, we can also loan equipment to 
assist you in the home.  

 Acorn Community Support AGM on 11th July 2019 at Cheriton Bishop Village Hall, 6.30 - 7.30 pm.  All 
Welcome. 

Acorn Office: 01647 252701 for further information or to join our wonderful team of volunteers.

News from Castle Drogo  
Hi everyone 

Where is the year going? I can’t believe that it is June already. The weather has been pretty kind so far which means 
that we have had lots of lovely visitors and the builders have been able to make back some time they lost over winter. 
As I write this, we are looking at the end of June for the main scaffolding to start to be dismantled which will take up to 
12 weeks. I’m hoping I haven’t cursed us by putting that in writing! 

We are gearing up ready for the summer holidays and looking forward to seeing many of you out and about either 
walking on the estate, taking part in the trail around the gardens or even perhaps at the open-air theatre performance 
of Noel Coward’s Private Lives on Thursday 8 August. Tickets are available from The Plough in Torrington. We will also be 
hosting National Play Day out on Piddledown Common on Wednesday 7 August from 2pm to 4pm. This event is free so 
please do pop up for playtime – everyone is welcome. 

Finally, you are warmly invited to join us on the morning of Tuesday 16 July for a small celebration event we are doing 
as part of our involvement in the National Lottery Heritage Fund project ‘All the Moor Butterflies’. Our friends from 
Butterfly Conservation will be with us as we do some walks and talks to share the results of the project and 
the impact it has had for butterfly habitats on Dartmoor. Please come up to Piddledown Common between 
10am and 1pm if you would like to join us. If the weather works against us, the event will take place on 
Thursday 18 July instead but keep fingers crossed for a lovely sunny day so plan A can go 
ahead. 

Thanks all and very best wishes, 

Paula  
Community Engagement Officer, Castle Drogo 
01647 434130, paula.clarke@nationaltrust.org.uk          

http://www.acorncommunitysupport.co.uk
http://www.acorncommunitysupport.co.uk
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Cheriton Bishop Pre-school 
For children (unaccompanied) from ages 2 - 5 years 

We provide pre-school education with fun and exciting activities 
linked to the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum. All in a 
spacious setting with a wide variety of equipment and secure outside 
play area. Up to 15 hours free for over 3 years olds using Early Years 

Funding, 22.5 hours of the extended entitlement for those who qualify, or just £4.25 per hour.  We 
accept two-year-old funding for free places for 2-year olds, call in for details.     
   
Please call Play Leader Christine Grist: (01647) 281205 or 07977 777318    
Email: enquiries@cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk  Or visit our website for more information: 
www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk   Please call or email to book your place now. 

Session times   

We currently have limited spaces available for all sessions.   

Mondays 8.45 - 3.15

Tuesdays 

(includes weekly visit to Scout field)

8.45 - 11.30 am with optional lunch 
12.45pm

Wednesdays 8.45 - 3.15

Thursdays 8.45 - 3.15

Cheriton Bishop Walking Group 
The two June walks were very enjoyable with the evening walks 
proving to be very popular and well attended. 

IT IS PLEASING TO WELCOME SOME NEW FACES JOINING US. 
July and August walks previously have been less well attended due to 
holidays and people being busy either in the garden or enjoying many 
of the other attractions available.  Therefore the regular morning 
walks will be suspended for the next two months although it is 
intended to fit in at least one longer walk. The evening walks will 
continue however on the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  All 
information will be updated both by email and on our FaceBook page. 

Anyone wishing to be on our circulation list, please let me know. 

JON 01647 281454 AND DENNIS 01647 272844

Freya Minter up to her 
neck in mud!

Autumn Village Tidy Up 
28th September, 9.30am at the Village Cross

Please bring tools and let us have any suggestions for areas of particular  
attention.

Contact Cllrs Tim Vooght or Peter Endacott

http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
http://www.cheritonbishoppreschool.co.uk/
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Starting your first job can be a daunting experience. 
This article aims to share with you what you need 
in order to work in the UK, what to expect from 
your employer and what your employer is legally 
obliged to provide. 

Prerequisites for employment 
In order to work in the UK you will need the 
following: 

• A National Insurance number.  You should have 
received an NI number just after your 16th 
birthday but if you haven’t, log onto the 
www.gov.uk website and apply for one.   

• A piece of ID to show you are eligible to work in 
the UK such as a Passport or Driving Licence or 
birth certificate. 

• and usually a bank account into which your 
wages can be paid. 

  
What to expect from a good employer 
If you are lucky enough to find work with a 
good employer you can expect to receive during 

your first week: 
  
* A proper induction programme 
which will include a tour of the 
premises, an outline of  the fire drill 
and identification of the assembly 
points and the cloakrooms. You will 
be shown where to store your 

personal belongings and your general place of work 
  
* Training 
You will also receive training on the equipment you 
will be using such as the till, computer, software, 
etc. 
  
* An understanding of the company’s 
organisational structure 
and an introduction to your Line Manager.  You 
should also receive a copy of the Company’s 
manual explaining the company’s ethos, e.g. ‘Do 
no evil’ (Facebook), ‘Never knowingly undersold’,  
‘we are an equal opportunities employer’ as well as 

2 copies of your Contract of Employment (one for 
your records and one to sign and return). 

The Contract of Employment  
Of course pay is just one part of your relationship 
with your employer, the other part is the terms and 
conditions in which you work.  These are set out in 
your Contract of Employment which we will now 
turn to consider. 
  
Before the Contracts of Employment Act, 
employment law was a bit of a mish mash.  The 
Contracts of Employment Act (now the 
Employment Rights Act 1996 (ERA)) sought to 
bring together a collection of 
• custom and practice 
• case law, and 
• government legislation 
into one Act.   
  
The nature of the Act is that it sets out the 
minimum requirements that an employer must 
provide to all employees. 
  
 A Contract of 
Employment 
The important thing to 
note is that this is a 
legally binding 
agreement between 
your employer and 
yourself.     It sets out your 
duties, responsibilities and employment conditions 
which must be adhered to unless both parties agree 
to change it.  Make sure you store it safely, you 
never know when you may need it! 

When you accept an offer of employment from any 
person, you are both entering into a legal contract 
which can be enforced through the courts. And 
most importantly, the  ERA 1996 section 1(2) 
states, that the main terms of the contract must 
be in writing and provided to the employee 
within two months of the start of their 
employment. 
  
                                                 CONTINUED/ ... 

School’s out for Summer ! 
Are you about to embark on your first full time 
job or are you thinking of getting some work 
experience before starting university?

http://www.gov/
http://www.gov/
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CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS 
PAGE/ ...Typical of the Terms and Conditions you 
may receive are: 

• The names of parties entering into the 
agreement: Business Name and the Employee’s 
name 

• Commencement Date 
• Duration of employment 
• Job title 
• Remuneration Package 
• Place of Work 
• Notice required to terminate employment 
• Hours of Work 
• Leave 
• Pension 
• Absence due to sickness 
•    Disciplinary and performance improvement          

procedure 
• Grievances relating to your employment 

Contract terms…. 
Contrary to common understanding, contracts do 
not need to be in writing to be enforceable. 
 So you may find that your employer does not 
issue you with a typed document setting out all 
your terms and conditions, it may be that: 
• your terms are verbally agreed, or 
• set out in the employee’s handbook which must 

be made available to you. 
Be mindful that some conditions are implied for 
example, you should know your employer is 
bound by law to pay you the minimum wage; that 
you have the necessary skills or qualifications for 
accepting the job ie if you accept a delivery job, 
you imply that you meet the legal requirements, in 
that you hold the appropriate driver’s licence; and 
it is expected that you will not do anything 
dishonest nor steal from your 
employer. 
  
In the event of a grievance at work 
Recruiting and training staff costs 
money and time so the last thing an 
employer wants is for you to leave 
unnecessarily.  However sometimes you do 
encounter problems in your workplace that can 
seem insurmountable and many employees just 
end up quitting.   

However  I urge you to first exhaust all avenues 
available before walking out on a job because once 
you walk out, there’s no going back. And just think 
what it says about you to your next employer?   

In the event that you do have problems in the 
workplace..… 

Your first port of call should be to your immediate 
supervisor/Manager.  If they are source of the 
problem 
a) Look at the grievance procedure as set out in 
your Contract of Employment 
b) Consult your work committee member or Union 
representative, if you have one 
c) Consult your HR representative, or even 
d) Speak directly to the Department Head. 

Exhaust all means to solve the problem internally 
before going to any outside agency such as: 
ACAS, Citizen’s Advice Bureau, Your last port of 
call may be to a solicitor specialising in workplace 
disputes. 

If you are really dissatisfied, you always have the 
right to give the correct period of notice to 
terminate your Contract. 
  
So what are your responsibilities and duties to 
your employer? 
To do your best, to be loyal, industrious and above 
all reliable. 

What are your employer’s responsibilities to you? 
To treat you fairly. 

Good luck and enjoy the world of work! 
  
Sources of Information 
The internet is awash with help and guidance but I 
would particularly recommend the following 
websites: 
• the government’s own website has a lot of well 

written information 
• the citizen’s advice website, and 
• Money Savings Expert’s website. 

Written by Andrea Wood,  
not to be reproduced without permission
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ACTIVITY WEEK Years 5 and 6 have had an amazing week full of adventurous activities. This 
included mountain biking, surfing, camp craft and canoeing. The children have been 
enthusiastic throughout and showed tremendous team effort. Well done Years 5&6. Thank you 
to the staff at QE and at Cheriton Bishop for all your hard work organising this really successful 
week. 

Tubing Needed! Class 4 will be undertaking a Design and Technology project in the next few 
weeks and desperately need cardboard tubes/plastic tubing for this. Please can you send 
anything you are willing to donate to Class 4. Also, if anyone has a marble run they are willing 
to lend us it would be greatly appreciated. 

CLASS 2 MAKE BUG HOTELS Class 2 had a lovely time early this week making Bug Hotels in the 
garden. They then returned to the hotels later in the week to survey which creatures had 
decided to use their hotels and used their results in their maths lessons! 

ECO-COUNCIL CAKE SALE The Eco-Council are planning a cake sale on Tuesday 2nd July. Cakes 
will be sold at playtime and at the end of the day for 50p. The Eco-Council are hoping to 
collect funds towards a cover for the bike rack, thus encouraging more people to cycle to 
school! Cake donations would be greatly appreciated. 

Fri 28th June Sports Afternoon 

July 
Tues 2nd  Eco-Council Cake sale  Fri 5th  Rounders Y3&4 
Tues 2/9/16th Forest School   Mon 8th  Y6 Junior Life Skills 
Tues 2nd Parent Eve YR—Y5   Tues 9th  Parents Eve Y6 only 
Thurs 4th Parent Eve YR—Y5   Tues 9th QE talk for Y5 parents  
Thurs 4th Y5 to Quagwarts   Wed 10th Y6 transition 
Thurs 4th R/1/2 Olympic Day   Thurs 11th  Sports Afternoon Reserve 
Fri 5th Y5/6 Rugby/Netball Tournament Fri 12th July Sandford Cricket Tournament 
      Mon 15th July Whole School Trip 

Fri 19th Leavers Assembly at 1pm School Closes 2pm.

Cheriton Bishop Primary School   

“Stone Lane Gardens is a gem”  
Joe Swift, The Times.  

The Mythic Garden Sculpture Exhibition 2019 at Stone Lane Gardens, 
TQ13 8JU 
As spring turns to summer Stone Lane Gardens is glorious in its array of verdant 
greens. Scattered throughout the arboretum and water gardens are this year's 
captivating ‘Mythic Garden’ sculptures. Over 20 artists from Devon, Hampshire, 
Surrey, Lincolnshire and Yorkshire are showing work as diverse as clouds 

suspended from trees to cast marble barn owls, in media ranging from ceramic to wood to stone. 
The exhibition is on from May until 31 October. The gardens are open all year round every day 
from 10am to 6pm. Dogs on leads welcome. 

Stone Lane Gardens is an RHS Partner Garden near Chagford, Whiddon Down and Drewsteignton. 
For further details go to www.stonelanegardens.com. Find us on Trip Advisor.

http://www.stonelanegardens.com/
http://www.stonelanegardens.com/
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Speeding within the village and also accelerating 
and decelerating well within the 30 MPH zone is 
causing concern. This is particularly noticeable on 
the main C50 road, Yeoford Road, Church Lane 
and the road down from Four Cross Ways to the 
School. Vehicles include a number of cars, heavy 
lorries and some of the farm traffic. We would 
point out it is not all traffic. On the Yeoford Road 
cars parked on the road at the surgery can be the 
first thing to slow traffic down for instance. 

Police in the past have carried out speed checks 
but seem always to pick a time later in the day 
when traffic is lighter. Perhaps the '20 is plenty' 
signs will have an impact when erected !! In the 
past we tried to get the police to train up villagers 
to use speeding apparatus and report to them the 
results. This was not taken up by the police so 
perhaps the time has come to have another go. 

Yeoford Road 30 MPH sign being repositioned 
nears Coxland Farm where the painted SLOW sign 
has worn off could make a difference, plus a slow 
restriction detail installed on the road. Similarly 
move the 30 MPH sign up towards Four Cross 
Ways on the lane down to the school. 
Our roads are narrow generally without verges or 
paths and vehicles must slow down before there is 
a very serious accident. Heavy vehicles seem to be 
getting larger and the lanes and roads in our area 
were never meant to be used by these. 

Burglary 
As this is being written I have received a report of 
a burglary in our area.  Items stolen include diesel 
and the cans to put it in. So do lock up and safe 
guard your property. 

Scams 
There is no let up and they keep coming. Two 
people in our area have received the following: 
A phone call from a company warning of faults in 
lofts in the area. They are highly qualified in this 
particular 'field' they say.The phone was put down 
before the caller could say what the 'field' was. 

The second scam was an email claiming to have 
come from BT which stated that from 12th June, 
BT will be in full compliance of EU’s new 
copyright directive Article 13. It requests a follow 
up link to accept their new terms of service. 

Both are scams so please do not click on anything, 
give passwords or information of any kind. Do not 
engage with any tradesman or professional you 
have not asked to call you or who is not known to 
you. 

More on scams 
Scammers are making phone calls saying they are 
the HMRC and that the person owes tax or other 

duty for a period in the distant past. Prosecution or 
legal proceedings are mentioned and the person 
can avoid this by making an immediate payment 
by bank transfer or iTunes gift card!! Genuine 
HMRC will always contact you by letter in the 
post first and may follow up with a phone call 
quoting a reference number on the letter. They will 
not demand immediate payment or payments via 
cards or iTunes gift cards. 

Fake ‘Talk Talk’ emails are going around that state 
that the persons 'Talk Talk' account is in credit and 
they're owed a refund. As has been said before, do 
not click on the links or attachments in these fake 
emails and never respond to messages that ask for 
your personal or financial details. 

Another scam which you may have heard of is 
from people claiming to be a police officer or bank 
official. People are told there is fraudulent activity 
at the bank and instructed they should withdraw 
money for safe keeping and assist the police. 
People may also be told their cards have been 
compromised and that money should be withdrawn 
for safe-keeping, or to purchase expensive items, 
or that they should hand over their cards to the 
‘police’. A courier can often visit a person’s home 
to collect money, goods and cards.  Ask yourself 
for whose safe-keeping? And who will benefit?  

Just remember your Bank or the Police will never 
phone requesting personal information, asking you 
to withdraw or transfer money, or send a courier to 
your home to collect items.   

Holiday time is here 
Neighbourhood Watch hope you all stay safe and 
suggest you read again our first item on page 12 in 
the June 2019 Newsletter. It could help at this busy 
time in getting things done and preparing to be 
away. 

At the same time Neighbourhood Watch Team 
recommend we are all observant, vigilant and keep 
our eyes open when out and about.  

A useful thought 'Today is the tomorrow you 
worried about yesterday and all is well' 
Have a great holiday. 
Contact: Jean Martin 01647 24586 

Ways to report a crime 
Call 101 or 999 or email 101@dc.police.uk, use 
police's online reporting form, or web chat at 
devon-cornwall.police.uk. Information can be 
passed anonymously to Crimestoppers on 0800 
555111 or crimestoppers-uk.org. If you have been 
a victim of crime you can receive help and advice 
via victimcaredevonandcornwall.org.uk or on 
01392 475900.

Neighbourhood Watch

mailto:101@dc.police.uk
http://devon-cornwall.police.uk/
http://crimestoppers-uk.org/
http://victimcaredevonandcornwall.org.uk/
mailto:101@dc.police.uk
http://devon-cornwall.police.uk/
http://crimestoppers-uk.org/
http://victimcaredevonandcornwall.org.uk/
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Journeying through the year 

It feels that we are moving quickly through this year. We are 
now past the halfway point and journeying into the last half of 
the year. There is also a strong sense of people moving 
through life. We recognise the benefits of both reaching our 
destination and the process of getting there. They both have a 
profound effect on who we are. Hopefully, it is a positive 
process, although the same is also true in reverse. We can see 
how we ended up in a worse place through a series of bad 
choices. There is nothing new in this wisdom; historically 
people have travelled to discover new worlds, set off on an 

expedition to increase their knowledge or made a pilgrimage to a holy place. Universally, it is 
not always the destination that is important but rather how we adapt to the task in hand. This 
brings many positive benefits and is a trusted and acknowledged way of change. It is no 
wonder that it keeps recurring like a common theme throughout our history. If we need any 
proof of this there are several television shows that are called ‘a pilgrimage’ in which a 
celebrity or celebrities journey to significant destinations. Added to that there are television 
shows that have the same theme of people travelling to a destination and we get to watch them 
navigate both the joys and the trials that involves. A clue to this is the word journey or a mode 
of transport in the title for example ‘great railway journeys of the world’. It is not all about 
where you go but how you get there. As I watch probably the most watched programme where 
people who really cannot dance discover they had talent that they had not realised, they use 
the word ‘journey’ so many times it is referred to as the J word! 

Driving a car is an important example. As we drive, the windscreen is large to give the 
clearest view of the road ahead. We need to be able to navigate and avoid danger to keep 
travelling safely. But there are also mirrors to see both behind and beside. By contrast, these 
are small lenses that look back to where we have come from. If we concentrate on what lies 
behind we will more than likely miss something obvious in front of us. If we ignore what is 
behind and concentrate on what is ahead we run the risk of missing something coming quickly 
to overtake or overrun us. We need to focus on both in the right amounts, that is what is so 
difficult, getting the right balance. 

We find that God is present in both the past and in the future. We can draw confidence 
that God travels with us. We can learn to use past experience to give confidence, equally we 
can draw a line in our past and find both forgiveness and guidance into a new future. The 
challenge is to accept we are on a journey and how best we navigate that journey. I find God a 
faithful companion who both helps and encourages us. 

Rev. Martin Wood. The Rectory, Church Lane, Cheriton Bishop EX6 6HY 01647 24119 (Tuesday to Sunday) 
revwood163@gmail.com
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July 2019 

Thursday 4th 
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday 7th             Trinity 3 
9.30 Whitestone  Morning Prayer  Lay Led 
9.30 Holcombe Burnell Holy Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe 
11am Tedburn Methodist United Service 
3pm Pathfinder  Prayer and Fellowship    
6pm Cheriton Bishop Evening Prayer  Lay Led 
  

Thursday 11th 
10.30 Pathfinder  Morning Prayer  Lay Led 

Sunday 14th   Trinity 4 
10.30 Whitestone  Team Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe   

Thursday 18th   
10.30am Pathfinder  Morning Prayer  Lay Led 

Sunday 21st   Trinity 5   
9.00 Tedburn St Mary Holy Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe 
9.30 Cheriton Bishop Parish Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
11am  Whitestone  Family Service  Revd Martin Wood 
3pm Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
6pm Holcombe Burnell Evensong   Lay Led 

Thursday 25th   
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday 28th   Trinity 6       
8am Cheriton Bishop Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood  
9.30 Tedburn St Mary Parish Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
11am  Holcombe Burnell Family Service  Revd Martin Wood 
3pm Pathfinder  United Service  
6pm Whitestone  Holy Communion  Revd Martin  Wood 

We invite everyone, including children, to attend all of our services. 
The Spalding Hall is open for the use of the toilets during times of the highlighted services.

SERVICES AT ST MARY’S  
CHERITON BISHOP
AND OTHER CHURCHES IN THE NORTH KENN MISSION COMMUNITY
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SERVICES AT ST MARY’S  
CHERITON BISHOP
AND OTHER CHURCHES IN THE NORTH KENN MISSION COMMUNITY

August 2019 

Thursday 1st 
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday 4th             Trinity 7 
9.30 Whitestone  Morning Prayer  Lay Led 
9.30 Holcombe Burnell Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
11am Tedburn St Mary Utd service & baptism Revd Martin Wood 
3pm Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
6pm Cheriton Bishop Evening Prayer  Lay Led 

Thursday 8th 
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday 11th   Trinity 8  
9.30 Holcombe Burnell  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
9.30 Whitestone  Parish Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe  
11am Cheriton Bishop Family Service  Revd Martin Wood   
3pm Pathfinder  Prayer & Fellowship   
6pm Tedburn St Mary Evening Prayer  Revd Martin Wood 

Thursday 15th   
10.30am Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday18th   Trinity 9   
9.00 Tedburn St Mary Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 
9.30 Cheriton Bishop Parish Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe 
11am  Whitestone  Family Service  Revd Martin Wood 
3pm Pathfinder  Evensong   Lay Led 
6pm Holcombe Burnell Evensong   Revd Martin Wood 

Thursday 22nd   
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood 

Sunday 25th   Trinity 10 
8am Cheriton Bishop Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood  
9.30 Tedburn St Mary Parish Communion  Revd Prof Tim Gorringe 
11am  Holcombe Burnell Family Service  Revd Martin Wood 
3pm Pathfinder  United Service  
6pm Whitestone  Evensong   Revd Martin  Wood 

Thursday 29th   
10.30 Pathfinder  Holy Communion  Revd Martin Wood
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Churchwarden’s Ramblings
This edition of the Ramblings is largely concerned 
with the church organ. The organ was installed at St 
Mary’s in 1950-51 and at that time positioned in the 
Lady Chapel, and was moved to its present position 
in 1965. It has been maintained and is tuned each 
year but the organ builder we use is finding that it 
needs increasing amounts of work done each year as 
parts wear out and the pneumatic action becomes 
more unreliable.  

The PCC has taken advice and has decided to 
refurbish the organ and to replace the pneumatic 
action from the keys with an electric action, the total 
cost of the works is likely to exceed £29,000. This is 
a considerable amount of money and the decision 
has not been taken lightly; we will be seeking grant 
aid but will also rely on local fundraising and 
support to ensure that the organ will still be playable 
and be at St Mary’s for another 67 years. 

We will launch our major fund-raising on the 
evening of Saturday 14th September when Andrew 
Millington and Gordon Pike have kindly offered to 
perform an organ and choral recital, this will be a 
wonderful opportunity to hear good music played on 

a very fine instrument. Andrew is the former director 
of music at Exeter Cathedral. 

Tickets are priced at £10 which includes a glass of 
wine and some delicious eats at the end of the 
evening. Please contact Juliet to book your tickets on 
24415 or email Juliet@venbridge.plus.com 

On Saturday 20th July our own Occasional Choir is 
holding a concert, combined with an open tower and 
tea. The Tower will be open from 2.30 and the Choir 
will start the concert at around 4.45. During the 
afternoon we will take some of the side panels off 
the organ so that you will be able to see the 
workings. We also invite anyone who plays a 
musical instrument to come along and have a go at 
playing it, one of our organists will be there to guide 
you. 

We look forward to seeing you at one of our events 
later on this year. 

Alan Greenslade   Tel:01647 24002

DO YOU RUN A CLUB, GROUP OR ACTIVITY? 
Invest In Yourself – Health and Wellbeing Day:  

your chance to let people know what you do! 

The Cheriton Bishop and Teign Valley Practice Patients Participation Group (PPG) and the Surgery will be 
holding an Open Day Event at Cheriton Bishop Village Hall: 

Invest in Yourself – Health and Wellbeing Day 
Saturday 21st of September from 10.00am to 2.30pm 

We would like to get clubs, groups and classes to come along to the day to 
demonstrate and promote their activities to prospective participants. 
Throughout the area we have an impressive range of group activities 
including photography, gardening and horticulture (including the use of raised 
beds for a spot of easy gardening), embroidery, organised walks, bowling, 

fitness classes and many more. For younger folk there are the likes of 
Beavers, Scouts, and Baby and Toddler Groups. 

This is your chance to promote your group or activity, perhaps get new members or just talk to people about 
what you do. 

To register an expression of interest to book a table on the day please contact Steve Colderick at 
colderick@btinternet.com 

The deadline for registering an expression of interest is Monday 5th of August, and the Event Committee will 
notify successful applicants by Friday 16th of August. On the day we wish to present a wide range of activities 
and groups, and also have representation across the Cheriton Bishop and Teign Valley area, so regrettably we 
may not have room to offer a stand to everyone registering an expression of interest.  If you would like any 
further information please contact Steve Colderick at the e-mail address above.

mailto:colderick@btinternet.com
mailto:colderick@btinternet.com
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Holy Trinity, Yeoford 
Thy Kingdom Come initiative in Yeoford ended at Pentecost when the children at the Family Service 
harvested the fish prayers caught in the net over the previous 10 days from The Messy Church, the 
congregation, Coffee Company and the Prayer group.  We then offered the prayers up singing the 
Taize chant “ O Lord, Hear My Prayer.”  

The Songs of Praise usually held in July will be on 11th August this year, more detail in the next 
issue.   Cafe Company on Mondays from 9-30 till 11am at the Church.  We will be taking a break for 
the summer from 17th July.  Restart in September. 

July and August Services  

Sunday 14th July     Sunday 28th July 
Family Service    10 am     Holy Communion 9-30am 

Sunday 11th August   Sunday 25th August 
Songs of Praise 6pm    9.30am Holy Communion 

Carol Price   01647 24468

West Down Evangelical Chapel Services 
Yeoford Road, Cheriton Bishop, EX6 6HG  Telephone 01647 24264/24660 

July 2019 11.00am 3.00pm

7th Morning Worship Family Service with Mr Paul Squires

14th Morning Worship Family Service with Rev David Cole

21st Morning Worship Family Service with Mr Glyn Oliver

28th Morning Worship Family Service with Mr Chris Andrew

August 2019

4th Morning Worship Family Service with Stowford Meadow Singers

11th Morning Worship Family Service with Rev David Ursell

18th Morning Worship Family Service with Mr David Hayman

25th Family Communion No afternoon Service 

Friends and Neighbours meeting July 18th 2-4pm and 15th August. Everyone welcome at the 
Chapel.
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Advertisement 
 

CARER/PERSONAL CARE ASSISTANT 
(NO JOB TOO SMALL) 
DBS checked 

Covering all areas from Okehampton through to 
Pathfinder (Sticklepath, Tedburn, Cheriton Bishop, 
Crockernwell and surrounding area) 

 
Friendly and 
Professional Service:- 

• Personal Care 
• Assisting with jobs 

in the home 
• Cooking 
• Hospital visits 
• Company 
• Shopping and much 

more! 
• Pet Care 
• Cleaning 

Please call Sonia France on 07896 226 546 

References available on request 

Tea-Time concert 
in St. Mary’s, Dunsford 

Sunday 7th July at 3pm 
 

Orchard String Quartet 
Anna Cockcroft, violin 
Ruth James, 2nd violin 
Nicola Smith, viola 
Isabelle Woollcott, cello & 
Chris Gradwell, clarinet. 

 
Boyce: Symphony no1 in B Flat Major 
Bruch: Kol Nidrei 
Dvorak: American Quartet - 1st movement - 
Allegro ma non troppo 
Mozart: Clarinet Quintet. 

 
Tickets are £5 and include refreshments. 

 
Tickets available on the door 

The Book Sale 2019 
on Friday 8th and Saturday 9th November 

 
Books may be left after the summer school holidays at South Orchard, Cheriton Bishop. 
The Book Sale will be held in Cheriton Bishop village hall on the evening of Friday 8th November 
and between 10 and noon on Saturday 9th November 2019. 

 
For new comers, this is a long standing event patronized by that small select band of readers of any 
printed matter, the wider the range the best pleased we all are. Anything is acceptable and 
children’s books especially welcome. 

 
Even a power cut in 2018 did not deter the determined, mobile phone torches and a range of other 

items were used to illuminate the printed matter. A pity no-one thought to 
photograph this remarkable episode in the history of the book sale. We had 

had lightning strikes, people falling through the wooden floor of the 
chapel when it was held there and doubtless there are other calamities 
we have forgotten. 

 
As usual the proceeds stay within the parish and the choice has already 

been made. More on that in future newsletters. November seems a long 
way away as I type this on the longest day. 

 
 

Persis Bower 01647 24303 
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Stagecoach bus timetable to/from Cheriton 
Exeter . Okehampton . Bude       6/6A/X6  

 

 
Bude  Okehampton  Exeter              6/6A/X6 

 


